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Date:    3/07/19  
 
Dear Parents/Carers/Relatives/Pupils 
 
L ƘƻǇŜ ȅƻǳ ŜƴƧƻȅ ǘƘƛǎ ƳƻƴǘƘΩǎ ƴŜǿǎƭŜǘǘŜǊΦ 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                         
 
  

Molly achieves a place at  
Space School Houston!! 
Molly Barry (S6) has just enjoyed a 
residential week at Scottish Space  
School at the University of 
Strathclyde.  
Of the 100 attending, Molly has been selected to take 
up one of the much coveted 10 places that will take 
her to Space School in Houston (that's Texas!).  
Huge congratulations Molly and very well deserved. 
Molly is pictured here with our 4 former pupils who 
have also made it to Houston. Molly will tell us more 
about her week in the September edition of the 
newsletter. 
Article - Mrs P McGeough, Space School Link Teacher 

 
 
Also ..................... 
Eva Horne in S2 who has thoughtfully raised £520, so 
far, by getting an amazing 17 inches cut from her hair 
for the Little Princess Trust.........more on page 20 
 
And................. 
Huge congratulations to Evie Livingstone (3M). It has 
just been announced that Evie is a National Finalist in 
the Inspiring Purpose Awards. Evie was shortlisted 
from over 18,000 applicants across the country and 
features in this years, "Inspiring Purpose: Global 
Citizens in the making" magazine......more on page 20 
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 Follow us on Twitter  
@GryffeHighSch 
@Gryffe_Sports  

 
 

Website 

Gryffe High 

Old Bridge of Weir Road, Houston, PA6 7EB 
Tel:  0300 300 1323    
e-mail: gryffehighenquiries@renfrewshire.gov.uk 
web address: www.gryffehigh.com  
Head Teacher:   Mr Colin H Johnson BSc 
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PTA News ς Treasure Hunt and BBQ  
On Friday 14 June 170 pupils, teachers & family members followed cryptic clues which led them around 
Houston on a Treasure Hunt which culminated at the Carrick Centre where refreshments and fun were 
waiting for the hungry teams. Competitive teams followed 4 different routes around the village collecting 
10 clues to help solve an anagram whilst also looking out for 10 scavenger items.  
 
A winning team from each route received their prize during the fun which followed in the Carrick Centre, 
including a quiz, games and the Annual Raffle Draw.  
Tracey Scally won a pair of tickets to Transmit Festival, the Murray family won a tooth whitening voucher 
kindly donated by BriteDental, Shirley Stevenson and Katie Workman won hampers and Clare Speir and G 
Martin won Café @The Carrick vouchers kindly donated by the café. 
This was a fantastic end to the P7 induction week with many teams including new S1 pupils and their 
families.  
 
¢Ƙŀƴƪǎ Ƴǳǎǘ Ǝƻ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ŦƻƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ ǿƘƻ ƳŀŘŜ ǘƘŜ ƴƛƎƘǘ ŀ ŦŀƴǘŀǎǘƛŎ ŜǾŜƴǘ ΧΦΦ 

¶ Bee Happy & Houston Litter Crew & Police Scotland for helping with stewarding 

¶ Café @the Carrick for the food/ raffle prizes and Bill at the Carrick for venue set up 

¶ Brite Dental for sponsoring the raffle  

¶ Tracy McQuillan for photography  

¶ PTA members & their families for stewarding  

Lastly ƘǳƎŜ ǘƘŀƴƪǎ ǘƻ ŀƭƭ ǿƘƻ ŎŀƳŜ ŀƭƻƴƎ ΧΦΦǿŜ ŀƭƭ ƘŀŘ Ŧǳƴ ŀǎ ǘƘŜ ǇƘƻǘƻǎ ŜǾƛŘŜƴŎŜΦ 
An update on the total raised for the benefit of the pupils will follow in the next newsletter. 
Have a great summer and see you all next session. 
 
Article - Sheila McHarg, PTA Chair  
 

Have a look at the full photo gallery here        

https://sway.office.com/lZjm2laPJhAJfGm3  
 
 
Our School Captains, Lauren and Lewis, keeping  
control of proceedings and marking the returns. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

https://sway.office.com/lZjm2laPJhAJfGm3
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Parents In Partnership 2019/2020 

Gryffe High School are once again offering new S1 parents and carers an exciting opportunity to learn 
ƳƻǊŜ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ƴŜǿ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ŀƴŘ ōŜ ƛƴǾƻƭǾŜŘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƭŜǎǎƻƴǎ ǘƘŜȅ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǘŀǳƎƘǘΣ ōȅ ǘƘŜ ǘeachers 
they will be taught by. 
  
We know that the move from primary school to high school, while exciting, can sometimes lead to children 
and parents/carers feeling a bit nervous and anxious.  We already do a lot of work with your children 
about their traƴǎƛǘƛƻƴ ōǳǘ ǿŜ ǘƘƛƴƪ ƛǘ ǿƻǳƭŘ ōŜ ŀ ƎƻƻŘ ƛŘŜŀ ƛŦ ǿŜ ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜŘ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎκŎŀǊŜǊǎ ƛƴ ǘƘƛǎ ǿƻǊƪ ŀǎ ƛǘΩǎ 
a transition for you too. 
  
Building on the success of this initiative from the last three years, we have decided to offer you the choice 
of groups to attend by running the initiative twice a week. We think that doing this will help to give you 
more of an idea about what happens in lessons, what your children are being taught and the opportunity 
ǘƻ ƳŜŜǘ ǎƻƳŜ ƻŦ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ƴŜǿ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊǎΣ ƎŜǘ ǘƻ ƪƴƻǿ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ building and meet other 
parents/carers from other cluster primary schools who your child might become friends with. 
  
Above all else, we want every pupil in Gryffe to achieve their potential and this can only be achieved if we 
have a strong and positive partnership with parents/carers. 
  
Parents in Partnership is a 6 week programme running each Monday or Thursday in Gryffe High School 
from the end of August. We know that some people have work or caring commitments which we can take 
into account if you speak to us in advance. 
  
Group A:  Monday   8.50am ς 10.45am  (Starting Monday 26th August) 
Group B:  Thursday  8.50am- 10.45am (Starting Thursday 29th August) 
  

Please only select one group to attend. To confirm your place, please 
email chris.anderson@renfrewshire.gov.uk with the choice of group you would like to 
join. 
 
Article - Mr C Anderson, Principal Teacher of Pupil Attainment 
 

  

 

mailto:chris.anderson@renfrewshire.gov.uk
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It has been a busy start to the new timetable. This month so far, Support for Learning has helped pupils 
settle within their new classes, supported the P7 Induction week, presented during S5 & 6 Induction days, 
helped out at the school show and introduced the new Wellbeing Ambassadors to the their new role. 
Phew! Is it summer holidays yet? 
 
P7 Induction Week 
Breakfast Club was represented at the P7 
CǊŜǎƘŜǊΩǎ CŀȅǊŜΦ ¢ƘŜ .ǊŜŀƪŦŀǎǘ .ƻǎǎ ǘƘŀǘ ƛǎ WŀƪŜ 
Hay was assisted by Blair Watt. Both S2 boys have 
attended the early morning club since the 
beginning of S1.  
The club is on:  Monday to Friday   

8:00 am ς 8:45 am 
 
 
S5 & S6 Induction Days 
Mhairi Gaffney returned for one day only, to 
present with Mrs Costello during both the S5 & S6 
induction days. Mhairi discussed the importance of 
Wellbeing and showcased all of the good work that 
both Mhairi and Cara Conway (along with all the 
Wellbeing Ambassadors) achieved this year. 
 
 
Wellbeing Ambassadors 2019/2020  
We welcomed our new team of Wellbeing Ambassadors this month. All ambassadors will be led by 
Matthew Cliff and Sarah Mills, our new Pupil Management members who represent our school value of 
Caring under the role of Wellbeing. We have had a record number of pupils volunteering for the role with 
Mrs Costello and Miss Brown currently matching the strengths of those pupils to various roles within the 
school. The photo is our first attempt at getting all the ambassadors together... with five currently in 
Bolivia with World Challenge and a further 10 in School Show rehearsals, I think the biggest challenge this 
year will be getting our talented lot together! 
 
 
Article - Mrs S Costello  

  Principal Teacher of Wellbeing, Equality & Inclusion 
 

! {Ƙƻǳǘ hǳǘ ŦǊƻƳ {ǳǇǇƻǊǘΧΦΦ 
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Mhairi Gaffney, former S6 pupil, 
returned to present with Mrs Costello 

Wellbeing Ambassadors 2019/2020 
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P7 Induction Week 
Monday was a busy first day for the New S1 pupils 
familiarising themselves with all things Gryffe and 
getting to know their new fellow peers. The day 
culminated in our 'Freshers Fayre' which gave the 
opportunity to find out more about the extensive 
range of clubs, teams and committees on offer to all 
pupils and inspire them to get involved in something 
that will develop the skills and personal qualities that 
they will require for future learning, life and work. It 
was another extremely busy and successful 
afternoon filled with Fairtrade chocolate tasting, 
musical recitals, sporting challenges and some much 
needed 'doodling and de-stressing' to name only a 
few. 
 
Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday were all days in 
which S1 followed a timetable and experienced a 
wide variety of subjects and at the same time getting 
to grips with the layout of the building and mastering 
the Canteen! These days were an opportunity to 
build on the work already completed in Primary 
School whilst at the same time an opportunity to set 
out our expectations with regards to the School 
Values of Caring, Learning and Achieving and the 
School Charter. 
 
Friday was our Global Goals event (covered 
separately) in which pupils participated in a wide 
range of workshops. 
 
All evaluations so far have been extremely positive! 
 
The success of the P7 Induction Week would not 
have been possible without the commitment and 
support of staff, pupils and partners. Huge thanks to 
all involved! 
 
Article:  Mrs A Brown, Depute Head Teacher  

with Responsibility for S1 and S6  
and 

Miss H Holmes, Principal Teacher  
Pupil Support Wallace House 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 


